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September 14, 2016 
16031 
 
 
Maureen O’Meara, Town Planner 
Town of Cape Elizabeth 
320 Ocean House Road 
P.O. Box 6260 
Cape Elizabeth, Maine 04107 
 
Subject: Cape Chiropractic & Acupuncture Site Plan Amendment/Minor Subdivision Re-Approval 
Review 
 
Dear Maureen: 
 
We have received and reviewed a revised submission package dated September 8, 2016 for the subject 
project. The package included a September 8, 2016 cover letter addressed to you from John Kenney of 
WBRC Architects & Engineers of Bangor and Portland, Maine along with a seven sheet drawing set of the 
project plans with a revision date of September 7, 2016.  Also included in the submission package was a 
standalone September 7, 2016 Subdivision Plat Plan.  
 
Based on our review of submitted material and the project’s conformance to the technical requirements 
of Section 16-2-3, Minor Subdivision Completeness and Section 19-9, Site Plan Completeness for a 
project site within the Town Center District Zone, and our previous May 11, 2016 review, we offer the 
following comments: 
 
General Engineering Comments:  
 

1. The applicant is requesting re-approval of a 3-lot subdivision located on Hill Way, as well as 
minor amendments to the site plan approval of Cape Chiropractic and Acupuncture Center. 
Recent improvements to the plans include the addition of a generator, relocation of a tree, 
relocation of the entry to Building 2, and a revised connector layout between Building 1 and 
Building 2.  
 
In our last review letter of May 11, 2016, we noted the need to provide a MDOT specifications 
for a granular base material referenced in the concrete paver sidewalk detail. That specific 
comment was not addressed in the submittal package, however in a subsequent telephone 
conversation with WBRC designer John Kenney, John noted that the classifications and material 
specifications have been detailed in the construction specifications for this project’s 
construction documents.  
 

2. In an email on Monday, September 12, 2016, John Kenney provided the project specifications 
for earth moving for structures and pavements to Sebago Technics, Inc. It was confirmed that 
the gravels specified for the sidewalk build-up have been defined based on MDOT and other 
classification Standards.   Attached is an excerpt of the specifications that clearly define gravel 
the materials to be used.  As our comment was intended to ensure that the contractor would 
install the proper materials, we believe that are original comment has been addressed. 
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3. The remainder of the plan changes do not affect any of the previous engineering related 
findings of our review. 

 
Based on our review of submitted material and the submittal’s conformance to the previous Planning 
Board approval, we believe that the current design is in keeping with the original Planning Board 
approval and that the conditions of that approval have been met. We trust that these comments will 
assist the Board during their deliberations on this project. Should there be any questions or comments 
regarding our review, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
SEBAGO TECHNICS, INC. 

 
Stephen D. Harding, P.E. 
Town Engineer 
 
SDH:cca/llg 
Att. 
 
cc:  John Kenney, WBRC 
       Bob Malley, Public Works Director  
       Caitlyn Abbott, Sebago Technics 








